
 

Lija Kaleps-Clark 
Office: 740.348.1212 

Fax: 740.344.2054   
lija@theenergycoop.com  

1500 Granville Road, P.O. Box 4970 
Newark, OH 43058-4970 

 

 
October 22, 2018 

Via Electronic Filing 
Ms. Barcy McNeal  
Administration/Docketing  
Ohio Power Siting Board  
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor Columbus, 
Ohio 43215-3793 

 

Re: NGO Transmission, Inc. Letter Notification for Pipeline Replacement Project (Line 
3-F), City of Heath, Licking County, Ohio, Case No. 17-1994-GA-BLN 

Dear Ms. McNeal:  

Pursuant to Ohio Administrative Code Rule 4906-6-11(D), on October 3, 2018, NGO 
Transmission, Inc. (“NGOT”) notified the Ohio Power Siting Board (“OPSB”) that 
construction for the James Parkway Pipeline Replacement Project (Line 3-F), City of 
Heath, Licking County, Ohio was completed and in service as of September 26, 2018. 

NGOT submits this revised construction notification to inform the OPSB that due to an 
engineering change, the final portion of the pipeline installation route was revised from 
the original filing as shown on the map attached hereto as Exhibit A.   

The route variation resulted in no additional burdens or damages to the property and was 
installed under an existing easement.  In addition, only scrub brush was cut and removed 
during installation.  Archaeological monitoring was conducted during construction of the 
new route.  As indicated in the report filed October 3, 2018, and the attached concurrence 
letter from the Ohio Historic Preservation Office, the project, with the revised pipeline 
route, will not affect historical properties.   

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  

 
Sincerely, 
NGO TRANSMISSION, INC. 

 
    Lija Kaleps-Clark, Esq. (0086445) 
    Director of Land and Legal Services 
cc: Ashton Holderbaum 
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This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities 

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on 

10/22/2018 4:00:25 PM

in

Case No(s). 17-1994-GA-BLN

Summary: Notice Revised Notice of Construction Completion electronically filed by Ms. Lija
Kaleps-Clark on behalf of NGO Transmission, Inc.


